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4th July 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Ref: NEU strike action at City Academy 
 
I am writing today with positive news regarding the National Education Union strike action 
which has been taking place at City Academy in recent months; I am pleased to report that 
NEU representatives have now confirmed an end to the dispute. 
 
An agreement has been agreed following further rounds of negotiations between the union 
and school leaders, who have sought throughout to secure a swift resolution and to 
minimise disruption to students and families. That agreement has been confirmed following 
a renewed vote of NEU members at City Academy, with the majority accepting the terms 
offered.  
 
The successful conclusion to negotiations means the strike action which had been planned 
by the NEU for the final weeks of term will not go ahead. All scheduled school days and 
activities will now proceed as per the normal timetable.  
 
I appreciate the disruption which strike action has caused will have been difficult for some 
families, but I remain hugely grateful for the patience and support you have shown to City 
Academy throughout this process. I am pleased we can all now look forward to enjoying a 
positive end to the term and a successful summer. 
  
Yours Sincerely  

 
Ben Tucker, Principal  
 


